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E – NEWSLETTER ~ Winter 2009 Issue 9
Hi All
The season is off to a flying start, the Mini Magpies started their season on 2/5/09 and by all accounts they are having a great time.

It was disappointing that last Saturday 23 May was washed out. I know there were a lot of disappointed parents who missed out on canteen duty.  Don’t fear we have it again on 1 August.  

CANTEEN DUTY

ALL MANAGERS PLEASE NOTE THAT THE CANTEEN ROSTER FOR THE 23/5 WILL NOW BE USED FOR 1/8.  PLEASE REMIND YOUR VOLUNTEER PARENTS.
BBQ DAY 16/5/09
The BBQ day held on 16/5 was very successful.  Those who assisted on the day had to put up with a howling wind which caused some minor problems.  A big thank you to all participants.  We sold just over $3,000 worth of food, after expenses the club made just under $2,000.  
TEAM UPDATES
Managers please give me an update as to how your teams are faring this season.  I’m sure the girls would like to see that they get a mention in the Newsletters.  You can email me at: stua1dar@police.nsw.gov.au  
AGM

This years AGM will be held at the All Hallows Church Hall on Monday 30 November 2009 from 7.30pm to 9.30pm
CLUB REGISTRATION

Club registration will be held at the All Hallows Church Hall on the following dates:

Thursday 3 December 2009 (3.30pm to 5.30pm)

Friday 4 December 2009 (6.30pm to 8.30pm) 

GOOD LUCK TO ALL THE FDAS GIRLS WHO ARE BEING EXAMINED FOR THEIR UMPIRE BADGES ON SATURDAY 30/5/09.
MANAGERS REPORTS
SWANS - UNDER 11 - DIVISION 1     The girls have played well in the first four games of the season.  We had a close loss against our old nemesis Ashbury in round two and defeated Greenlees in round three who beat us in last years grand final.  We were lucky to gain Annabel Sidgreaves from grading earlier in the year, Annabel has fitted in well with the other girls and is playing great netball.  The girls are improving with every game and look forward to every Saturday morning.

Mannie Parisi - Swans Manager
OPALS - UNDER 12 – DIVISION 3
The Opals and Jewels have combined extremely well and are playing like a team of champions.  We drew our first game of the year when some of the team were at a school fete, and have won every game since.  We are looking forward to many more wins before the end of the year and it is good to see the girls are so positive and happy every time they come off the court.  Dallas has worked wonders with our team.
Wendy Tuite – Opals Manager

CHEETERS – UNDER 8

The Cheeters have had a great start to the season.  For most of the girls it is their first year of netball so there is a lot to learn.  With each game their netball skills are improving and every player is learning how to play each position on the court.  We haven’t had a win yet but the goal count is increasing and the girls are having great fun.
Karen Cividin – Cheeters Manager 

EAGLES – UNDER 14 – DIVISION 2

A great start to the season for the Eagles.  The girls have played together since minis and have built a wonderful friendship which shows in their enjoyment of the game.  They go out every Saturday relaxed and giving it their best shot and the results speak for themselves.  Hopefully their “coaches” will start to relax soon.  Girls I know that your parents/grandparents and other supporters who come to watch you week in and week out would agree with me when I say that we are proud of the way you play.  You show great sportsmanship and always keep your cool, enjoy the rest of the season.

Anne Iacono – Eagles Coach 

ROBINS – UNDER 9
The Robins have been having a great season this year!  The girls are enjoying game days & our netball training,  working really hard as a team!  The girls have coped well with goal shooting from the higher goal posts and they are all improving their basic netball skills.  Karina & I are proud of our girl’s progress & along with the other parents we enjoy cheering for them on Saturdays!!

Last week our Team Cheer was sung….

We are the Robins….The mighty, mighty Robins 

We love our netball…. win, lose or draw

We have the best team of all!

We are the ROBINS!!!

Rachel Digiglio – Robins Coach
FALCONS – UNDER 15 DIVISION 1

The team welcomes two new faces, Brigid and Rachel as the Falcons begin to gel and bond together.  Although we had a slow start to the season, with a couple of losses the girls are enjoying the games and remain competitive.  We from the sidelines, coach, parents and club are proud of your team, its spirit and friendship, and playing the games with good sportswomanship.  Keep it up and have fun.
Mark Petrucco – Falcons Manager

Darryl  Stuart

President









